January 19th, 1928. Dean G.S.H. Barton, Faculty of Agriculture, Macdonald College, Que. My dear Dean Barton:-Let me acknowledge receipt of your letter of yesterday informing me of the resignation of Assistant Professor W.J. Tawse. I note that you advise its acceptance and I shall so recommend to the Board of Governors. You may inform Professor Tawse to this effect. The short notice is embarrassing and cannot do otherwise than upset the work, but as you say you can make satisfactory arrangements, there is nothing for us to do but to wish Tawse every success in his new venture. Please inform me what are the arrangements which you have made. Yours faithfully, Principal.